�The Rotary Club of Nelson 


Chartered June 27th 1927





PO Box 73             	Nelson            New Zealand.





http://nelsonrotary.cjb.net�
This Week - Thursday 25th October 2001


5:30 for 6 pm at The Boathouse, 326 Wakefield Quay, Nelson.





GEORGE CLEMENT





Seabed Mapping





Apologies & guests please to Glasgow Harley. 


Fax 546 9355, Phone 548 7129 or email < glasgow.harley@clear.net.nz > before 10 am Thursday 


If you can't attend, arrange someone to do your duty


�
25th October�
1st November�
8th November�
�
Speaker �
George Clement


Seabed Mapping�
Committee Meetings�
Frances Hasson


Own Job Talk�
�
Host�
Alex Rutherford�
N/n/a  n/a�
Heinz Schwarze�
�
Thanks�
Ray Minchin�
n/a�
Birgit Neumann�
�
Sergeant�
Ian Turner�
Tim Miller�
Rex Morris�
�
Duty Sergeants�
Gavin Calder�
Norm Williams�
Grant Pinkham�
�
�
Keith Ercolano�
Glen Roberts�
Roger Gatward�
�
Fellowship�
Rory Langbridge�
Wayne Logan�
Francis Day�
�
�
Heinz Schwarze�
Barry Brown�
John Molyneaux�
�
Attendance�
Peter Ellis�
Jim McNabb�
Ian Bagley�
�
�
Butch Bradley�
Richard Wells�
Jim Halford�
�
Greeter�
Glen Roberts�
Roger Sanson�
Hugh Simonsen�
�
Reporter�
Garth Gavin�
Brian Neill�
Bruce Kaye�
�
Raffle�
Gavin Sendall�
Ian Turner�
Norm Williams�
�
Grace�
Warwick Bishop�
Arthur Bradbury�
Gavin Calder�
�
Parting Thought�
Brian Kidson�
John Logan�
Denis McCleary�
�
Presidents Guests:  John Logan (22nd), Rob Stewart (22nd), Gavin Calder, Garth Gavin	


October is Vocational Service Month.





�
Notices


Classifications


Nominations are invited for the following vacant classification


Real Estate Sales - Residential





Nelson Sunrise Club (Under development)


Art reported there were 13 attendees at their last meeting (including 9 non- Rotarians) which was encouraging.  This looks like its going to work, but we have been asked to “make up” at their next meeting – City Club, this Wednesday (24th), 6.45 for 7.00am.  Phone Art at City Club to confirm numbers on 548 4983.





Boat Show – October 2002


Trevor Menzies reminds us of this highlight of our fundraising calendar. – any connections or suggestions in marine or boating areas please let Trevor know.





What’s new in my line


Welcome back Garth Taylor, now resident in Wellington.  Official title, now Chief Executive of Age Concern NZ.


Now wearing a suit every day.  Garth mixes it with politicians and others who have an interest in the more mature segment of our population.  Age Concern now has 200 paid workers and more than 5,000 volunteers with a focus on ensuring our 65+ age group are included in the planning and policy decision-making process. 





Jim Halford    		 Jeweller Craftsman


Sponsored by Lindsay Hay, James was admitted to the club and has the classification of Jeweller Craftsman. His wife, Chris and he have 3 children and 2 grandchildren.


His interests include microlight flying and radio. He is keen on gardening and is interested in alternative medicine.





�





Presidents Pen





Welcome to Jim and Chris Halford.  The Lindsay Hay yacht crew have initiated/christened Jim in/on the Haven - it's our turn to show Jim that not all Nelson Rotarians are that tough!!  It's up to all of us to make Jim feel at home.  Remind yourself of when you were the new "kid on the block" and feeling a bit lost.  We do have formats and traditions which are purely Rotary, which may seem a bit confusing to new members.  Introduce yourselves and have a chat - every little bit helps. 





Last meeting





Mark Brown             Principal, Victory School


Mark Brown, principal at Victory School in Nelson.  Mark is a third generation principal and has had 22 years in education.  Mark thinks outside the square on many issues and has received extensive media coverage as a result.  He is passionate about kids being given the best possible education not necessarily what the “system” thinks they should be taught.  Mark spoke of his experiences in teaching, both before “tomorrow’s schools” and since.  Schools were supposed to self manage, but in his view this has not happened, due to tight constraints placed on schools by the Ministry.


Mark wants principals and their schools to be bolder and challenge the system more, with a view to schools being able to do the absolute best for kids.  He is an advocate for “back to basics”, including an emphasis on numeracy and literacy. 


 


�





Victory School is very multi-cultural and of the 370 kids, 100 are of Maori descent.  There are many other nationalities at this school and Mark has recruited staff from these nationalities that can be more effective.  Victory School also employs a full time social worker and runs special after school programmes and holiday programmes.  Mark informs us of the many homes that don’t have any books at all, so how can our kids be encouraged to read.  Victory School benefits from the Alan Duff Foundation, where up to five books can go to needy homes.  Mark wants to have the education system driven from the bottom up, not the top down.





President Jenny presented a cheque to Mark to assist with the purchase of more books. 





  Make up options


Nelson Central – Mondays at 6pm, 


RSA Club, Phone 548 7057


Richmond – Mondays at 6pm, 


Waimea T&C Club, Phone 543 9179


Stoke Tahuna – Tuesdays at 6pm, 


Ocean Lodge, Phone 548 5179


Nelson West – Wednesdays at 6pm, Contract Bridge Club, Phone 548 7655


Motueka – Thursdays at 6pm, 


Swan Hotel, Phone 03 528 7009


Suncity Breakfast - Wednesdays at 7 am


City Club  Phone 548 4983





Reporter: John Reid


Photos: John Ryder


Editor: John Ryder <rotary@ryder.gen.nz>





